TRANSFER TASK FORCE

MAY 31 2002 



Attendees :

Marilyn Cade  -  Chair

Grant Forsyth
Ross Rader

Christine Russo

Dan Steinberg

David Safran

Glen de Saint Gery DNSO Secretariat

Marilyn Cade reminded the TASK Force members of the report to the names Council on June 4. 2002.
The documents to be worked through at this meeting:

1). IPC document posted by David Safran

http://www.dnso.org/clubpublic/nc-transfer/Arc00/msg00228.html
2). Initial draft of transfer response by Marilyn Cade
http://www.dnso.org/clubpublic/nc-transfer/Arc00/msg00211.html
3). Apparent Authority by Ross Rader
http://www.dnso.org/clubpublic/nc-transfer/Arc00/msg00181.html
The Chair asked David Safran to summarize the IPC document.

Questions.


Dan Steinberg asked about the impact that WLS would have on competition?

On   behalf of VS, Christine Russo answered that this was a policy matter. Concrete data was needed that there was an impact. She noted there was an open invitation from Chuck Gomes for those businesses affected to come forward and state their business models and how they are impacted.

Marilyn Cade reminded the group that the specific language that Chuck used is focused on the more narrow issue of the WLS, compared to the assignment that is in fact broader than WLS.  The overall issues that the TF is examining are the broader issues of  deletion of domain names/solutions, and WLS.  


The Chair noted that there may be reasons why competitive services are reluctant to publicize their competitive business models – they may perceive that this could cause harm and put business plans at risk.

Grant Forsyth pointed out that it was not necessary to understand how other services operated. The point is that competitive services exist already. WLS as proposed by Verisign would replace the existing service with a monopoly service for resale.

The current market situation is upstream, one of multiple competing services and this would be replaced by a downstream model.  The different services  offered are quite different, do not use the same technology and do not repackage a single model. At the Registrar level Registrars can go to various services and grab a name that has been deleted. 

Verisign WLS, at the registry level would be a monopoly, a single service, offering a monopoly service for resale through registrars.

Concern was expressed that there would not be equal and transparent dealings between Verisign Registry and Verisign Registrar and other registrars they own interest in.  

How could equal dealings be confirmed?

The problem in such settings is to devise a mechanism for preventing discrimination.

It is always more desirable to have fully separate services as there are at the moment.

David Safran spoke about something raised by Nick in relation to two law suits against Verisign for misleading notices related to expiring domain  names. 

Christine Russo explained that the two businesses at Verisign were quite separate and different.  The chair noted that although they are clearly separate as required, yet, in the minds of people, similar names lead to confusion.

The Chair asked Christine Russo to describe firewall, which exists between Registry and Registrar, which might clarify that that existed. C. Russo noted that wasn’t relevant, but said that she would be happy to do this off the list.

The group discussed that it is important to keeping mind that other steps and practices have to be taken for dealing with accidental deletions.  Someone who loses a name through error or accident should not have to go into the deletion pool to get the name back.  Redemption Policy, which the staff announced, was discussed as an approach to dealing with this problem.

The group agreed that even with the proposed changes, effective implementation of redemption relies on changes in practice from the Registrars.  Enforcement is also key.


The chair: on the broader issue of deletes said more comments were needed and asked what should be done to capture registrants’ experiences.  This was taken up again later in the call as a topic. 


The chair:  If the WLS were moved to the Registry level, what else would have to happen: Would it require significant modifications to the existing proposal to avoid potential harm, oversight of pricing, changes?

Ross Rader: Whether the proposal was modified or not, what was on the table should be looked at as is. It is Verisign’s responsibility to come up with proposals that would be considered.  He does not believe it is the role of the Task Force to modify, amend or delete.

Grant Forsyth:  Would this mean that the TF could not make recommendations to ICANN and the Names Council on views about the WLS and changes that should be made?

Ross Rader replied to this that he did not think that the present WLS should remain, but if it did several things would have to changed.  It was noted that there were rather strong concerns expressed by many in the registrar constituency related to the present WLS proposal.

Chair:  Has there had been enough outreach to Registrants? Some have challenged this and called for a broad outreach effort on WLS. 

Dan Steinberg said that he would post questions to the GA.

In general, the group agreed that  that a proposed service was being dealt with and not an experienced activity so going to the individual user base would not be so useful.  Different experiences in the market should be called upon and positive feedback provided to ICANN.

Marilyn suggested that folks who had signed up for the At Large could be asked in a last round for comments, once it was clear what was being proposed.   She noted that WLS was on the public forum at 11:15 am. And all should plan to attend and listen, as well as review the comments provided via the ICANN web site. 


Ross Rader said that pursuing different policies in different task forces was confusing, however Grant responded that different tracks were necessary to arrive at policy definition.

Transfer opposed to WLS.

Marilyn Cade concluded the section by saying that the Task Force had a portfolio and specific assignment. It as agreed to move on quickly on the WLS issue and on the broader issue of deletions more work should be done.

The Status report is due to the NC on 6/6; and she noted she would make every effort to post a draft as the chair’s report by  6/4.  The NC will not vote on it, but it will be forwarded to the Board as a status report. Recommendations are needed for the NC meeting, which means enabling a comment period of several days at least.  There has been extensive comment already on this topic, and it was not viewed that outreach on the topic is needed, but comment on the recommendations or findings of the TF are needed.

APPARENT AUTHORITY

Chair:  quoted from the briefing by Louis Touton that Apparent Authority (AA) is a well established concept of law.

It was pointed out that it is not a problem for Registrars but rather for registrants.  The registrant suffers as one Registrar’s interpretation is  different from another.  When there is a conflict between Registrars, it is the client that is caught in the middle.
The Registrar has not the right to hold a domain name.  It must be clear what authorisation has been given, expressed authorisation or AA.

If there is no document stating the transfer is legitimate, a registrar may refuse to transfer a name. Christine noted that this could be a situation where there could be high-jacking.

Chair:    Redemption may need more discussion in these situations as well.   Perhaps there needs to be some kind of clarity about if a transfer takes place without authorization, how it gets “put back” with  minimal fuss and no cost to the registrant. 


A complaint often registered is that the WHOIS information is inaccurate and one of the problems is to find the person.  
Dan Steinberg said that this is also a registrant issue.

Marilyn Cade asked whether broader outreach to understand the registrants view was needed, and asked how best to address this in a timely and effective manner, noting that narrative questionnaires are a nightmare to manage and process. 

David Safran proposed the following idea asking the question: Why are we preoccupied with AA?

If the goal was to develop transfer policy, then a set of guidelines should be defined when a Registrar will or will not transfer a domain name.  In this way, AA will fall by the wayside and criteria will be put in place.


Discussion addressed situation where Registrants register domain names through ISP and the authority is granted to the ISP to do the transfer.  Typically the registrant does not know the Registrar and it is the ISP who has contact with the Registrant.  Marilyn noted that many customers of ISPs may have  very different kinds of agreements with ISP. The typical

Service agreement wouldn’t address this, but if the ISP performed some service which they charged for, they would probably have an invoice. However, many ISPs probably provide this

Registration service pro bono, as part of a larger suite of services, such as hosting, connectivity, etc.

The group discussed if contracting with the ISP gives authority to manage the account, the Registrar has the authority to transfer.  

Christine asked the question: If he doesn’t what happens then?

David Safran repeated that guidelines would set out the criteria.

They would set a framework stating what the registrar can rely on and what the circumstances would be that they could not rely on. 

The problem issues should be defined and a policy described, commented on, and implemented  that will avoid the problems occurring today.  This not in the sense of the AA.

Dan Steinberg felt using the AA as a solution must be dealt with.
Marilyn Cade expressed concern about:

A Registrar with reasonable confidence transfers a name.  A harmed registrant regains a name if transfer done inadvertently, but getting the name transferred back to the Registrar of choice is the question.


Christine Russo’s opinion was that both Registrars should work this out between themselves.

Marilyn Cade: complaints have been received that that isn’t working; some registrars work 

To do this, but other complaints are that the registrant encounters great loss of time, is asked

For repeated provision of faxed paper work, etc.


Grant Forsyth:

Deletion grace period proposal could work. 

Conclusion of transfer. Concern by original party that transfer shouldn’t have taken place.

Solution   - grace period – losing registrar – it would come to his notice that the domain name had gone null and would try to get it back..

In the case of erroneous transfers it would be good, but in legitimate transfers the activity could create delays.

Marilyn Cade  stated that if every transfer had to go through the grace period it would overload the system.

Christine Russo maintained that this happens only in fraudulent transfer – changes in contact information.
If both registrars agree there has been a mistake, they will do something about it and not get into a contentious process. It was unclear what the registry might do to ensure that this happens. She indicated that they encourage the two registrars to work together. 

Question from  Ross Rader
Registry obligation by obligating registrar?

What happens if there is no valid form of AA in a transfer from Registrar A to Registrar B? 

There has been a failure of the registry to enforce contracts.

Gathering and timing of information is clear but it has never been enforced by the registry.

Requirement of getting information is clear.

Marilyn Cade stated that she is hearing complaints that,  in order to stop “unauthorised “ transfers,  some registrar are changing the contact information to registrar contact information, without the authorization of the registrant. In her view, this would definitely be a sign that the system is broken since that would ensure inaccurate WHOIS data, even without the registrant’s knowledge.

Marilyn Cade summed up:

Complaints coming from end-users
Not hearing different complaints from individuals than those that have been noted.

One suggestion which seems to be developing is to develop and set forth guidelines in Registrar agreement, then enforce them.

Recovery process – that gets agreed Registrars to put back name to where Registrant wants it.

A question for the group, and especially for the Registry representatives to pursue is :
Does experience with the new registries show that the problem is migrating?
Report for Bucharest is still needed. Even though WLS has some high priority because the board wants to take some action, the TF needs to make progress on the transfer work effort as well.

Timeline for after Bucharest with specific proposals:

· clear when transfers should take place 

· clear form of enforcement.


Ross Rader said that people are uncomfortable with what registrars are comfortable with.  There should be explicit instructions from registrants.

Marilyn Cade stated from a personal experience, in many cases, the types of agreements web hosters, or other service suppliers have with customers do not fully define all the tasks that will be performed.

Ross Rader stated that technical and billing contacts should be able to authorise transfers.

Marilyn Cade: 
If one got  a document from the customer on express authority, what would the instructions have to look like and would it take away the ambiguity? 

Registrars and Registries complaints should be revisited.

What kind of documentation exists and what is the estimated number of complaints? Can the Registry provide examples? What about Registrars?

Ross agreed to do a draft of a possible approach. 

The GA representation in Bucharest was discussed.  Could Alexander Svensson replace Dan Steinberg, not able to be there. Dan is to talk to Alexander.  Marilyn suggested that it is important to have him attend, even if he is not fully up to speed on all nuances. 

PLANNING:

A TF call between now and Bucharest

One open call before Bucharest re WLS

Get a short set of views/ recommendations that can go out by email to the Constituencies/GA 

Marilyn to discuss with Denise Michel regarding whether the At Large is a viable group 

To outreach to.

TF meeting on Monday to be announced by chair. Probably 2 hours at minimum.  TF asked to advise Marie Juliano of arrival in Bucharest and who wasn’t attending in person. 

End of meeting:

16:00 EST. 

